
~ PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN ~ 
 

SATURDAY, APRIL 7, 2012 
 

PLYMOUTH NORTH HIGH SCHOOL, 41 OBERY STREET, 7:30 A.M. 
 
The Selectmen held a meeting on Saturday, April 7, 2012 at 7:30 a.m. at Plymouth North 
High School, 41 Obery Street.  
 

Present:   William P. Hallisey, Jr., Chairman 
John T, Mahoney, Jr., Vice Chairman [arrived 7:45 a.m.] 
Sergio O. Harnais 
Mathew J. Muratore 
Belinda A. Brewster 
 
Mark Stankiewicz, Town Manager 
Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 

 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Chairman Hallisey called the meeting to order at 7:35 a.m. 
 
 
LICENSES 
 
CHANGE OF MANAGER (LIQUOR LICENSE) 
 
On a motion by Selectman Harnais, seconded by Selectman Brewster, the Board approved 
a Change of Manager for the following liquor license holder, as detailed below.   Voted 4-
0-0, approved. 
 

 Rye Tavern Corp. d/b/a Rye Tavern (517 Old Sandwich Road) requested a Change 
of Manager from Christopher Tocchio to Joanna Farrar.  Background check shows no 
basis for denial. 

 
AUTO DEALER (NEW OWNER) 
 
On a motion by Selectman Harnais, seconded by Selectman Muratore, the Board approved 
the following change to an existing Auto Dealer License, as detailed below.   Voted 4-0-0, 
approved. 
 

 Pilgrim Auto Group, Inc. d/b/a Tufankjian Hyundai of Plymouth, 356 Court 
Street, Charles Tufankjian, Jr., President (previous owner was Empire Hyundai of 
Plymouth, Inc., Lawrence Gordon, President) 
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ONE DAY WINE & MALT LIQUOR LICENSE* 
 
On a motion by Selectman Harnais, seconded by Selectman Brewster, the Board approved 
six (6) One Day Wine & Malt licenses for the following applicant, as detailed below.   
Voted 4-0-0, approved. 
 

 Setting the Space, (Blair Hamaty, 2 Main Street) requested a One Day Wine & Malt 
Liquor license for Shopping Events to be held at the 2 Main Street location from 12:00 
p.m. to 9:00 p.m. on the following dates: April 14, 15, 21, 22, 28, and 29, 2012. 

 
Liquor liability will be in place before the licenses are released. 
 
*One day liquor licenses shall automatically cover the day before and the day after the event 
for the purpose of proper delivery, storage and disposal of alcoholic beverages purchased. 

 
[Note: Vice Chairman Mahoney arrived and joined the meeting at 7:45 a.m.] 
 
PEDI CAB OPERATOR LICENSE (NEW) 
 
On a motion by Selectman Harnais, seconded by Selectman Muratore, the Board approved 
a Pedi-Cab Operator License for the following applicant, as detailed below.   Voted 5-0-0, 
approved. 
 

 For Plymouth Pedicab: 
 

 Jill Caramello, 12 Bay Colony Drive, Plymouth 
 

Background check shows no basis for denial. 

 
VEHICLE FOR HIRE OPERATOR LICENSE (NEW) 
 
On a motion by Selectman Muratore, seconded by Selectman Harnais, the Board voted to 
grant a Vehicle for Hire Operator License to each of the following applicants, as detailed 
below.   Voted 5-0-0, approved. 
 

 For Plimoth Transportation Inc, d/b/a Mayflower Taxi: 
 

 Thomas Smith, 27 Fuller Way, Plymouth 
 Timothy Petersen, 52 Berkley Street, Plymouth 

 

Issuance of the above licenses is subject to the requisite CORI background check and review of 
driving record. 

 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES 
 
Meeting Minutes – On a motion by Selectman Harnais, seconded by Selectman Muratore, 
the Board voted to approve the minutes of the December 20, 2011 Selectmen’s meeting.    
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Voted 4-0-1, approved, with an abstention from Chairman Hallisey, who was unable to 
attend the December 20th meeting. 
 
Election Warrant and Ballot Summary – The Board unanimously approved and signed 
the May 12, 2012 local election warrant and ballot summary. 
 
 
TOWN MEETING ARTICLES 
 
Mr. Stankiewicz updated the Selectmen on the Finance Committee meeting, stating that 
the members chose not to vote on the Selectmen’s budget amendments as it was too late in 
the process.  They voted not to entertain any changes except the increase in personnel 
services in the Inspectional Services Department. 
 
The Selectmen expressed surprise over the Finance Committee’s position and felt that the 
amendments deserved a conversation. 
 
 
SOLID WASTE – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 
The Selectmen briefly discussed the solid waste budget and their hopes that the full budget 
would pass Town Meeting approval.  Mr. Stankiewicz confirmed that if the vote does not 
pass, and the bids for curbside service are favorable, he would anticipate a Special Town 
Meeting in the summer.   Selectman Harnais added that he may make an amendment that 
would allow funds to include the Hard-to-Manage facility and any tipping fees.   
 
 
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 
 
On a motion by Selectman Muratore, seconded by Selectman Harnais, the Board voted to 
recess its meeting until Monday evening (April 9, 2012) at 7:00 p.m.   Voted 5-0-0, 
approved. 
 
Recorded by Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager 
Formatted by Tiffany Park, Assistant to the Board of Selectmen 
 
A copy of the April 7, 2012 meeting packet is on file and available for public review in the 
Board of Selectmen’s office. 
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